
 

 
We work together to build and maintain a community of the highest quality for present and future 

generations. 
Respect • Integrity • Service Above Self • Excellence in All We Do 

 

 
SEPTEMBER 30, 2022 | NR 0930070 
MEDIA REQUESTS: 
Please email apdpio@abilenetx.gov 
 

Funeral Arrangements for Austin Police Officer Anthony Martin 

Abilene, Texas – Senior Austin Police Officer Anthony “Tony” Martin, who died from injuries sustained in a tragic crash, 
will be remembered and honored in Abilene on Tuesday, October 4, 2022. 

Prior to beginning his career with the Austin Police Department in 2006, Officer Martin honorably served in the United 
States Air Force, where he was a member of the Abilene and Dyess community for many years.  Officer Martin is 
survived by his parents, wife, three children, and one granddaughter. 

The internment, with Military Honors, will be held at the Texas State Veterans Cemetery in Abilene on Tuesday, October 
4, 2022, at 1 p.m.  The public is encouraged to safely line the procession route at 12 p.m. to show their support. 

Law Enforcement Funeral Procession:    Internment: 
Tuesday, October 4, 2022, at 12 p.m.    Tuesday, October 4, 2022, at 1 p.m. 
 
Procession Route: 
 
Begin in the 1700 block of E South 11th St. near Expo Dr. (Expo Center of Taylor County) 
Continue west on E South 11th St. towards S Judge Ely Blvd. 
Turn right on S Judge Ely Blvd. and continue north 
Turn left on E Ambler Ave. and continue west 
Turn right on W Lake Rd. and continue north 
Enter Texas State Veterans Cemetery at 7457 W Lake Rd. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Sergeant John Ramirez 
Public Information Officer 

### 

Media inquiries or needs regarding this item can be sent to apdpio@abilenetx.gov. 

To receive more news and information directly from the City of Abilene to your inbox or text, click here or subscribe 
at www.abilenetx.gov/notifyme. 
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